Hillside Elementary School
PTA Meeting Minutes

April 10, 2018
I. Call to Order by Denise Dunton at 7:09PM
II. Minutes (Joanne Dzama)
a. Motion to approve by Rania Gerges
b. Second by Wanda DiMaggio
c. March 2018 meeting minutes approved unanimously

III. Correspondence

a. Provided by Alyse Heilpern
b. No Correspondence for month of April

IV. Treasurer’s Report

a. Provided by John Entrada
b. Bank Balance as of March 31, 2018
	Checking
	$46,083.91

	Money Market
	$1621.25

	Games of Chance MM
	$100.56

	Pay Pal Clearing
	

	Pay Pal Actual
	$1352.86

	Square
	$0.00

	Venmo
	$2965.40

	Total:

	$50,502.73

	Uncleared Checks
	$1622.80

	Final Total
	$48,879.93


c. See full Treasurer’s report for additional details
d. No questions publically

e. Motion by John Entrada to reallocate the $1574 left in line item mini grants and $925 from checking to PTA gift to school.  We are looking to do a faculty lounge renovation project estimated to cost approximately $3000.  2nd by Rania Gerges. Question by Sasha Koff is that enough money to use to redo the lounge?  Are we taking into consideration the teacher suggestions?  As per D. Dunton, yes we met with a hillside mom who is an interior designer who gave us suggestions and we will be working within our budget.  Ways to save on cost will be to establish a committee to help with donations, painting and labor.  Jeanne Silbermann asked if 5th graders have decided on their gift to school-perhaps they would consider making a donation to this project. As per C. Sung, she will speak with the chair to consider this.  
f. Vote on Motion to reallocate funds.  23 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain.  Motion passes

V. Membership

a. Provided by Belinda Lee

1. No new report at this time
VI. President’s Report

a. Provided by Denise Dunton
i. Volunteer of the Month
1. Amy Drost and Jaime Luoro for their work on the Art Appreciation project.  They took a small idea and turned it into a school wide project and event.  Thank you for all your work on this!
2. Gift card distributed to winners at end of meeting
VII. Principal’s Report

a. Provided by Ms. Pacheco in Mr. Gramata’s absence
i. As a school community, faculty and staff were blown away by TREPS.  What an amazing school wide effort and a wonderful evening for all who attended
ii. Looking forward to Friday night Tricky Tray

iii. Thank you for including the teachers in the art appreciation rock garden project

iv. We are not supposed to know about the lounge renovation but that is a really awesome idea and everyone will be so excited when that secret is revealed.  So thoughtful of all of you!

VIII. Old Business
a. Art Appreciation: Jaime Luoro
i. We will be clear coting the rocks this week as soon as we can string together a few nice weather days
ii. Our installer will hopefully install by Friday or early next week

iii. Happy to be a part of such a special project that was a community effort and event

iv. Look forward to seeing it all come together

b. Fruit Vote:  Reported by Joanne Dzama

i. Took place on March 22nd- morning prep time thank you to all my volunteers we had a great morning getting all the fruit cups put together.  I couldn’t have done it without all of you!
ii. We provided a fruit cup to each student, which contained 5 fruits (strawberries, blueberries, green grapes, mangos, oranges).  Each class was asked to vote after lunch and the winner MANGO’S was announced to the school community.
c. TREPS:  reported by Denise Dunton

i. Kids worked really hard throughout all workshops and the marketplace was a huge success

ii. Thank you to the parents who supported their children through the process, we know that this was a lot of work for parents too

iii. Thank you to Mr. Gramata and the staff for all their support

iv. This Thursday is the last workshop for TREPS which will be about reflection and a celebration of their efforts

IX. Committee Reports

a. 5th Grade Committee: Reported by Sandra Maru read by Denise Dunton
i. Outdoor bake sales have resumed and we will have one this Friday 4/13.  We will only have one table on the lower blacktop.  Donations are welcome and can be brought to the office by Friday at 1:30PM
ii. We will host an in-coming 5th grade parent meeting on Monday, April 23rd at 7PM in the Media Center at Hillside school.  We feel this will be a huge help to the rising 5th grade parents to get them off on the right foot.

iii. Looking forward to tricky tray on Friday night!

b. Yearbook:  Reported by Sandra Maru

i. Monday, April 16th is our deadline for submitting completed yearbook to the company.  
ii. Last day to order yearbooks will be April 15th.  We will not order extra and you can’t get them at a later date.  So order now!

iii. We will eblast one last chance to order this week

iv. Deadline for photos on Google drive is ASAP or email cocosung@gmail.com
v. Please send pics of kids in groups for candid pages

vi. Thank you to everyone for all your help this has been a huge effort

vii. We will ask Mr. Gramata to send out an email strictly for yearbook ordering and last call for messages

c. Board of Education Observer: Kelly Meyer read by Coco Sung
i. March 19th public comment on snow day allocation.  They acknowledged walkout and discussed budget that was affirmed by the state and we had a surplus
ii. April 2nd was an update on ADAPT survey.  There have been a few articles and letters on survey in local media.  Ultimately BOE feels they got a good sample, findings that were noted include that girls use more even though they perceive drugs to be more harmful
1. 2 policies discussed which include video recording at Board meetings and wellness policy and nutrient standards

iii. Since the random drug testing episode with the Superintendent, there are members of public who are taking a more aggrieve stance.  The BOE seem to be more on the defensive, note that the tone has changed quite a bit at meetings
d. Spring Fundraiser:  reported by Joanne Dzama

i. SAVE THE DATE for Friday 4/13 at Westminster Hotel.  Event will be held from 6-10PM.  Last week to prep, lots of baskets and gifts being put together this week.  Kim has an amazing crew of moms who have been tirelessly working to pull this all together.  We are super excited for a great night.  Look forward to seeing you all there!
e. Earth Day:  reported by Joanne Dzama

i. Save the date for Friday April 20th we will meet right after school by the Main Office doors.  We will clean up grounds from about 2:40-3:15PM and then we will plant some flowers by K doors in the planters.  Come join us.  This is not a drop off event, parents must be present.  Melissa Giordano has graciously offered to pick up the snacks and supplies.

ii. Melissa Robinson stated that also for Earth day we will be partnering with Shoprite to decorate shopping bags that will be brought to shop rite to be used on Earth Day for the customers.  Bags will be dropped off at school, kids will decorate and will be brought back to Shop Rite.

f. Nominating Committee:  Reported by Alexandra Wells read by Coco Sung and Denise Dunton
i. Currently we have interest on the Co-President position but no interest as of yet for the Co-Treasurer position
ii. Don’t be afraid to volunteer to be the treasurer, it is a great way to be involved with the board and also with other activities at school.  Step up to be Hillside’s first Co-Treasurer.  You will not regret being involved.  

g. Family Fitness Night:  Reported by Joanne Dzama

i. Event will be in partnership with our PE teachers

ii. Event is TBA at this time, we are still coordinating a date

iii. We are trying to avoid other conflicts in town such as Kiwanis Carnival

iv. This event is for K-2 families only.  We plan to do kickball, bankshot, yoga and volleyball.  Fun night to come together as a community.  Prizes will be given.

h. Staff Appreciation Week:  reported by Denise Dunton
i. We will need class parents to coordinate the decorating of the teacher doors and other staff members at the school

ii. Week is May 7-11

iii. Door decorating will happen on Thursday that week May 10th
iv. Week will culminate with a teacher appreciation luncheon, which is being coordinated by Kim Krentcil.  She has chosen a farmers market theme.  A flyer will go out for donations.  Contact Kim if you are interested in helping at kkrentcil@gmail.com
i. Faculty Lounge Makeover:  reported by Denise Dunton

i. We discussed early and funds were reallocated and approved for use

ii. We will have a sign up to help with the makeover we are looking for a committee to help with painting, shopping, labor, etc.  Ideally we would like to complete by the end of the school year.  Thank you in advance for any help you will provide to this much-needed project and gift to school.

j. Carnival:  reported by Denise Dunton for Kim Krentcil

i. Carnival will happen on May 24th 3-6PM with a rain date of May 31st.  We have a DJ, Face paint, Inflatables all confirmed.  We will have pizza sale in advance and also a Kona Ice Truck for purchase.  Wristbands will be $10 in advance.  Look for flyer to come out soon.

k. Mothers Day Plant Sale:  Reported by Belinda Lee for Maricel Rabe
i. Plants will vary.  Flyer to go home next week

ii. Right now we are confirming the type of flowers to offer and pricing

iii. Note this is a service to school not a fundraiser

iv. Event will take place on May 11th.  We are looking for volunteers to help with set up and also help while the kids come to shop during the day.

l. Multicultural Night:  Reported by Alexandra Genis

i. Event will take place on Wednesday April 18th from 6-8PM

ii. We have some new countries this year and we are very excited for the event
iii. We are looking forward to some great performances as well

iv. Ms. Ramirez (Spanish teacher) will do a project with the kids

v. We are doing something different by using a scavenger type format to get the kids more involved with talking to the parents hosting tables.  Prizes will be given to kids who complete the scavenger hunt

vi. Rehearsal for performers will be on 4/16 from 6:30-7:30PM in the Hillside gym
m. Yard Sale:  Reported by Jenn Bonardi read by Denise Dunton
i. Yard sale will take place on April 28th from 8am to 12noon

ii. Please consider donating to us

iii. The is a very easy way for Hillside to make money.  100% profit back to school!
iv. We will accept books, clothes, toys, sports equipment, household good, baby items, electronics, pictures, jewelry, etc.

v. Still looking for volunteers to help with pricing and also to post signs around town.  
vi. Donations will be accepted from 4/19-4/24 at school.  Contact Jenn Bonardi so she can work out storage if you need to get items off your hands if need be
X. Comments from Members/Teachers

a. Nutrition:  Reported by Mindy Robinson 

i. April 24th will be our next lunchtime activity we will be welcoming Elle from ShopRite to join us and facilitate an activity with students

ii. New newsletter went out and highlighted a piece on tours being offered at ShopRite.  Contact the Dietician there to set up
iii. Nutrition Committee will have a short meeting tonight after our general PTA meeting

XI. Meeting adjourned by Denise Dunton at 7:59PM
